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T R A N S L A T I O N 

September 30, 2024 
SBP-DR-CIRCULAR-2024-0060 
 
 
Mr./Ms.  
General Manager 
 

Subject:  Update of Form SB-CAP-F for the Control of 
Written-Off Loans. 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
We hereby inform you that this Superintendency of Banks has deemed it advisable to update the structure 
of SB-CAP-F form, titled "Control of Written-off Loans," to enhance statistical studies and other indicators 
used at the macroprudential level. 
 
In view of the above, we are enclosing the new structure of the SB-CAP-F form on "Control of Written-off 
Loans," along with auxiliary tables that must be used to complete the data reported. 
 
The submission of the new SB-CAP-F form structure on "Control of Written-off Loans" will remain on a 
quarterly basis, to be submitted within thirty (30) calendar days following the end of the corresponding 
quarter via the TIDSO system, as established in General Resolution SBP-RG-R-2024-00375 dated July 
19, 2024, and outlined in Circular No. SBP-DR-0035-2020 dated February 28, 2020. 
 
The submission of the first report under the new SB-CAP-F form structure will begin with the data 
corresponding to the fourth quarter of 2024. Thus, banking entities will have until January 30, 2025, to 
submit their report. This structure must be submitted with all fields completed, according to the 
instructions contained therein. 
 
Any questions regarding the updated structure of the SB-CAP-F Form "Control of Written-off Loans" may 
be sent by email to soporte@superbancos.gob.pa. 
 
We kindly request the Manager to provide relevant instructions to their staff to ensure compliance with 
this document. 
 
Best regards,  
 
 
(Signed) 
Meliton Ayón Wong 
Superintendent 
 
Enc. As referenced 
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